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This month we will visit the Milfelds in Riverside, and the 
weather is hinting that it will favor us:  You know what the 
weather has been this week, but Sunday is projected to be clear 
— with a possible high in the mid 60’s! — so dress warm, bring 
a jacket, your chairs and something for the buffet table...maybe 
something for the raffle table, too. 

Nick‘s pond is roughly 30'x15', a rebar and Gunite construction 
with an island in the middle and two waterfalls. One waterfall runs 
24/7 as part of a filter return, while the larger falls can be turned on 
from the house. The pond ranges in depth from two to four feet, 
with two low walls dividing it into two sections that can be drained 
separately if the bottom drains need attention. The full system 
holds 12,000 gallons and includes the original 3-chamber up-flow 
rock-gravel-silica-sand filter above and behind the pond, which 
polishes water after it passes through a UV light.  

By 2002, tree roots had cracked a corner of one of the chambers, 
so a combination of three gravity-fed vortexes and a 120watt Aqua 
UV were added by the garage. The dividing walls served to contain 
the koi near the deck while the larger section was drained and 
drilled through on the lawn-side wall; two bottom drains were add-
ed as a retro-fit, then the original filter was repaired. 

Some 72 trees – pines and redwoods, gingkoes, Japanese maples, 
crape myrtles and liquid amber – were planted on Nick‘s half acre, 
all on drip irrigation, and every few years the yard gets a makeover 
with the trees laced to allow more light. A dozen of the redwoods 
have fallen victim to our hot, dry inland climate, but others are 60-
70 feet tall! The front yard has the best sunlight, so the roses and 
vegetables are there.  

The last year has been one of those ―every few years‖ for Nick:  
he and the sons have been reworking everything in the yard, even 
draining 35-year-old water from the pool so the walls could be 
cleaned and resurfaced. Hundreds of bulbs have been planted and 
the early ones are in bloom. The Winter veggies are in their second 
planting, and somehow they found space to put in nine fruit trees! 

Our program this month was just shelved—our planned speaker 
had to reschedule—so we will call on our experts to answer pond– 
related questions:  think rising water temps, hungry fish, growing 
algae, flooded ponds…. How have the storms affected your ponds?    
Remember to bring chairs and food. Handicap parking is 3 across 
in the driveway; please enter through the gate to the left of the gar-
age. See you Sunday!   

 
Early  panoramic view 

◄Corona The Milfelds’ home 
1644 Northhampton Drive 
Riverside ~ 951.780.7395 
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